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Tuesday 5 April 2022 Term 1 Week 11 

DATES TO REMEMBER 
 

Wednesday 6 April PSSA Netball Trials 

 Year 6 Aspire Leadership  

Thursday 7 April K-2 Easter Hat Parade 

 Playgroup 9am 

 FNC Rugby Opens & U11 

Friday 8 April ANZAC Day Assembly 

 7:15am Cross County Training 

 End Term 1 

Monday  25 April ANZAC Day Public Holiday 

Tuesday 26 April Staff Development Day 

 No Students 

Wednesday 27 April Term 2 Commences  

 for all students 

Thursday 28 April Playgroup 9am 

Friday 29 April KPS Cross Country Carnival 

Friday 6 May PSSA Girls/Boys Soccer Trials 

Over the past few weeks, I have been recruiting a  
replacement for Mrs. D. With that process complete, I 
welcome Ms Sophie Bulgin to our school team. Ms Bulgin 
has many years of experience, with a permanent position 
at Willoughby Public School, in Sydney. She has recently 
relocated to the North coast and has been working at 
Tumbulgum PS, where she has supported the community 
through the devastating floods recently. With more than 
10 years of teaching experience, not only is Ms Bulgin an 
innovative and creative classroom teacher, but while at 
Willoughby, has worked through a major infrastructure 
project and transitioned into new facilities. I look  
forward to working with Ms. Bulgin and introducing her to 
our community and the families in 3 Leaping Fish. 

Don’t forget, this Thursday, K-2 have our first Easter 
hat parade in some time. Our playgroup children and  
local pre-schoolers have been invited to join us, as have 
parents and carers. It will be lovely to have a bit of fun, 
as we wrap up the term. The Easter Raffle will be drawn 
too! 

I hope you all manage to have some down time during the 
holiday break. 

Term 2 begins for students on April 27th. See you then! 

Diana Foley 
Principal 

Paint Room 

 

 
 

https://www.facebook.com/KingscliffPublicSchool 
 

  https://www.instagram.com/kingscliff_ps/ 

PRINCIPAL NEWS 

What a term this has been! We have all learned to truly 
be resilient these past months. I am so proud of how KPS 
students have bounced back and settled quickly into 
school and class routines, despite the interruptions to 
learning this year. 

For our communities, it is a time of rebuilding. A time to 
be kind and supportive and a time to set goals and move 
forward. I look forward to the months ahead, to see  
students learning, community returning to the school and 
our connections reforming and strengthening. 

As the term draws to a close, we will be saying farewell 
to Mrs. Lisa Davidson. Mrs. D, as she is affectionately 
known, will be taking leave, pending her official  
retirement date later in 2023. Mrs. D has been a part of 
the school for more than 20 years. I thank her for the 
years of service to our school, for sharing her wisdom 
and knowledge with colleagues and her dedication and 
professionalism to teaching. I know she will be missed, 
especially by her students, for whom she has nurtured 
the love of learning. I am sure you will all join with me as 
I wish Mrs. Davidson much happiness, as she moves into 
this next stage of her life. Goodbye and good luck Lisa. 
Best wishes from us all. 

https://www.facebook.com/KingscliffPublicSchool
https://www.instagram.com/kingscliff_ps/
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Stage 3 Melbourne Excursion Refunds 

Payments are in the process of being refunded.  Online 
payments have been refunded.  Refund forms have been 
sent home with students for cash and eftpos payments. 
Please complete the form and return to the office.  
Please contact the office if you have any queries. 
 

Winter Uniform Remaining Stock Sale - All $5 

Available from the school office.  Limited stock. 

Jumpers - sizes 4 & 14 only 
Spray Jackets - sizes 12 & 14 only 
Stage 3 Bomber Jackets - size 10 only 

All second hand clothing free. 

 

  
CANTEEN CORNER 

School Canteen operates four days each 
week - Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday & 
Friday 

PLEASE HAVE ORDERS IN BY 9:00 AM 

    VOLUNTEER ROSTER 

 

Volunteers Required 
If you are interested in helping ,  

please contact the office on 02 6674 1467. 
New volunteers will require Working With Children Checks.   

Please see the office for the paperwork. 
 

PAYMENT OPTIONS 

EFTPOS - at the school office only  

Online - via the school website ‘Make A Payment’ tab. 

Please include online payment receipt number on the paper bag.  

Cash - correct money in the bag is appreciated. 

All orders require a paper bag with the students name, class and  

order details.  
 

REMINDER - CANTEEN CLOSED MONDAYS 

 
Library Leaders 

 

 

 

PBL WINNERS  
Week 10 

Isla H - K Seahorses Oakie F - K Seahorses 

Archie P - 1 Fishies Mason S - 1 Malibu 

Finlay R - 3/4 Clownfish Keahna C - 5 Curlews 

Summer S - 3/4 Clownfish Georgie O - 6 Kingfish 
 

Week 11 

Arlo A - K Seashells Ava L - K Seahorses 

Vada W - 1/2 Jellyfish Violet G - 1 Fishies 

Parker D - 4 Manatees Lilli K - 4 Shellfish 

Cuba G - 5 Curlews Hayden H - 5 Mantas 

Thursday 7 April 

Catherine 

Friday 8 April 

Heather 

Thursday 28 April 

Catherine 

Friday 29 April 

Rhys, Leisa 



 

Orient Street, KINGSCLIFF NSW 2487  T  6674 1467  E  kingscliff-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au  W  kingscliff-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

    
KIMP NEWS 
 
It was absolutely fantastic to finish 
this crazy term with performances today by our Senior 
Band and Intermediate Band.  We loved having the  
opportunity to perform for all the classes especially  
after so, so long without performing.  It was a great  
reminder for all of us of the joy that comes from playing 
music together in front of an audience.  A huge thank you 
to our special KIMP guests who made such a difference 
today—Mr Walsh, Mr Moodie (making a surprise visit), 
Mr Hart (conductor and instrumental music teacher from 
PBC) along with 3 of our great ex-KIMP students - 
Charles, Josh and Vito.   

A massive thank you to all our KIMP families for your 
support this term.  It’s been challenging for everyone in 
so many ways but through it all you have kept dropping 
your children off before school for rehearsals, sending 
them with instruments and music, delivering forgotten 
instruments to school in time for 
lessons and generally supporting your 
children as they learn an instrument.  
We couldn’t do it without you! 

Have a wonderful break - I will email 
timetables home. 
 

Nicky Cooper 
nicole.cooper15@det.nsw.edu.au 

 

SPORT 

Cross Country Training 

The final training session is on this Friday 8 April, 
7:15am.  Due to the soggy grounds where we normally 
train, we will be training at the Robert Dixon Park.  
Therefore, parents will need to collect their child at the 
completion of training (8am) and transport them to 
school.  Any questions, please contact the office. 
 

Cross Country Carnival 

Notes have also gone home to all K-6 students about the 
upcoming Cross Country Carnival on Friday 29th April. 

Yrs 3- 6 (& Yr 2 turning 8 this year) -9am-12pm 
Kindergarten, Year 1 & Year 2 - 1-2pm 

At Robert Dixon Park, Kingscliff 
 

Boys Cricket Team 

The boys cricket team played 
in the PSSA Knockout cricket 
competition against Banora 
Point PS. Although we didn’t 
come away with the win, the 
boys had so much fun and 
couldn’t wipe the smiles off 
their faces. Fantastic  
representatives of our school!  
 

State Swimming Championships 

Congratulations to our swimmers competing at the State 
Championships in Sydney. 

Jnr Girls Relay - Piper, Zali, Autumn, Mia - 18th in the 
State! 

Jnr Boys Relay - Charley, Samba, Sam, Mathew - 27th in 
the State! 

Incredible achievements and PB’s from both teams. 

Senior boys and girls relays to compete today. 

Individual Results: 

Piper - 14th in 9Yrs Girls 50m freestyle and 29th in Jnr 
Girls breaststroke.  PB’s in both! 

Kiara—29th in 12Yrs Girls 50m freestyle and PB! 

Congratulations to both girls - amazing effort! 
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Kingscliff Public School 

Kingscliff Public School P & C News 

 

Hop into an eggcellent Easter with the family  
and enjoy a bonus eGift card! 

 
You will receive limited time Bonus Offers and a Bonus eGift 
card when you purchase your Entertainment Membership and 

support Kingscliff P & C fundraiser.  
All proceeds will go towards updating learning materials and 

playground equipment for our kids 
https://www.entertainment.com.au/orderbooks/14u4742  

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.entertainment.com.au%2Forderbooks%2F14u4742%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR0sM1hH6YXtBUOkNbTQldBt3byzkiaWJ1UirD5UkGAStXYbxljnBUluc3c&h=AT1bbKFrZLgf3-QLGR4MVnc7f5gClJtRsHpyQAE6oLprarByCxVDkMNFooJPh05QyBEnAf_9fn0URRU5_-lTQDgmssA

